
1

THE BUGLE

AL POST 132 COMMANDER ,  JOSE MARTINEZ

.Well, things are going good at the Post. We continue to grow in mem-
bership, but we are still below our 100% goal. So, if you have not renewed your
membership renewal, please do so as soon as possible. Also, we are still receiving
donations for our parking lot. We're still a bit away from our goal of $30,000.00. So

if you would still  like to donate to the cause, please see one of the Post officers.

Congratulations goes out to our first round of nominations of officers for the 2019/2020 Legion
Year. In May, we will have 2nd nominations and elections. We need new people to help run this
great post of ours. We also need to recruit the younger generation of Veterans. If you know of any
Veterans, please bring them down on a Friday night for dinner and show off your awesome Post.
Please take notice that the following Legionnaires were properly nominated at the First Nominations
meeting on Thursday, April 11, 2019:

First Nominations: Executive Committee:
Commander: John L. Minnella
First Vice Commander: Victor de la Rosa William “Bill” Springfield
Second Vice Commander: John Schutz Robert Von Rehder
Third Vice Commander:  Gerardo Robledo, Jr. Jose Mendoza
Finance Officer:  Isidro Gauna David Kulcinski

As everyone can see, the Post has been looking good. We have been working really hard to maintain
it. We are looking for a building manager to help do needed repairs throughout the building. If you
know a candidate with maintenance skills, have them talk to a Post officer. Also, hard work has been
done at the bar thanks to Melyssa, our clubroom manager. And a special thanks goes out to Paul and
Delores Aguilar. They are in the process of building the platforms at the bar to display the liquor
bottles. Paul and Delores have also donated a couple of case of glassware for the bar. And also to all
the Auxiliary ladies that help Melyssa, thank you. It is great to see everyone who puts work into
helping the Post. Don't forget to come down on Wednesdays for Karaoke night. They are a lot of
fun. Come and see who gets up there to sing. You would be surprised!  Well, remember to continue
to read the Bugle or go on the Post website at: www.orangepost132.com to see what is happening at
the Post.

Semper fi
Jose Martinez
Commander
martinezjoseg@yahoo.com
(714) 380-2005
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HAPPY, HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY!
BLESSINGS TO THE FAMILIES OF OUR FALLEN VETERANS ON MEMORIAL DAY!
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Darlene Phillips,
Unit 132 President Auxiliary

Spring is here, the weather is beautiful, and we can only imagine, like the song says,
“What is must be like in Heaven”. We must continually and forever keep our Post

Family and Friends that have gone before us in our hearts and in our spirit that allows us to go for-
ward with our volunteerism.  Like the many we have lost this year, their teachings of volunteerism
can only make us stronger in our endeavors to help others.

Like the Post itself and all the family, the Auxiliary is growing rapidly.   We receive interests via the
website, friends, and other Post family members.  Unit 132 is labeled as being active in programs to
support our Veterans and that I say across the family board.

On Tuesday, April 9th our Auxiliary had the opportunity to celebrate 100 Years for the Auxiliary’s
presence at Post 132.  We have had membership and celebration of service in the same building.
Thank you, ladies, for all of you that were able to attend.

It is with pleasure that I write this next paragraph:   The Auxiliary is asked to provide a Candidate for
Unit Member of the Year.  It is the responsibility of the previous President and Past President Parley
Chairman, Susie Flores.   We look forward to seeing who that Auxiliary Member will be as we have
so many members that are active and always willing to give their all.

In May, the Auxiliary, like all the Post Family, will have 2nd nominations and final voting for next
year’s Officers.   Please come and participate as your service to our Post is greatly appreciated and
needed.   We hope that with your membership you will look to see yourself in a position to help lead
others in programs dedicated to helping veterans, children, and our community.

I would like to thank a special member of Post 132 that has always helps to provide an important part
in making our Children’s parties special - - Troy Vincent (SAL), without hesitation, has for many
years stepped up to take part in being the Easter Bunny and Santa Claus.  This THANK YOU
comes from all Auxiliary and Post members.

Please remember that MAY is our Poppy Month and also the  Tri-City Memorial Day Remem-
brance at Santa Ana Cemetery. Please read the Bugle Calendar for all Post News.

Welcome all the New Auxiliary members!  Without your support, programs would not be possible.

“We make a living by what we get, but we make a life by what we give.”
Winston Churchill

HAPPY MOTHERS’ DAY AND A VERY BLESSED MEMORIAL DAY!

Darlene “Just-Dar” Phillips
Auxiliary President, Unit 132
2016-2019
ALR 132 Retired Charter Member

In remembrance and in our Hearts, Army Veteran, Dale “Bear” Phillips “AIE” 1956-2017
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1st Vice Commander,
Victor de la Rosa

Greetings all,

Our membership is getting up there. We are at 94.04%.
We need about 26 more members to get 100%.  If you
have not renewed your dues yet, please see an officer.
You are invited to bring in a new member.

We have a lot of things going on at your Post. Check
the calendar on the Post website at: orange-
post132.com. All our events are posted on there.

There is now karaoke in the clubroom on every
Wednesday evening and also a movie night. Check the
Bugle calendar. You can also play pool for free in the
clubhouse. Thank you for all your support.

Blessings on Memorial Day!
Victor de la Rosa
2nd Vice Commander
29th District American Legion

HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY!

2nd Vice Commander,
Bill Stringfield

Hello Comrades:  The March
18th fundraiser at Polly’s Pies was a

success.  Thanks to those who participated.  $179.00
was raised.  That money goes into the kitty to help
homeless Veterans.  So, if you have not helped in the
past, think about joining your fellow Legionnaires and
help us achieve our goal.

I wish to take this time to share my thoughts and
prayers for all the families of all our fallen comrades,
a very blessed  Memorial Day!

William Stringfield
wm@wmstringfield.com

HAPPY MOMMY’S DAY!

John Minnella, Judge
Advocate/Adjutant
Comrades!

Easter Party: We had a nice Easter Par-
ty for children in the Clubroom on Sat., Apr. 13, on
behalf of the Legion, 3VC Robledo coordinated with
the AL Auxiliary who provided staffing, food, setup,
cleanup, games, music & enthusiasm. Seemed to be a
great time for all concerned.. A great “thank you” to
all who made it a success.

Elections: The first round of nominations for Post
elective officers took place at the Post General Mem-
bership Meeting on Thurs., Apr. 11. The following
persons were nominated for the indicated positions: 4
Executive Committee positions: Bill STRINGFIELD,
Bob VON REHDER, Jose MENDOZA, Dave KUL-
CINSKI; Finance Officer: Sid GAUNA; Commander:
John L. MINNELLA; First Vice Commander: Victor
DE LA ROSA; Second Vice Commander: John
SCHUTZ; Third Vice Commander: Gerardo
ROBLEDO, Jr.. Second nominations and elections
will take place at the May General Membership Meet-
ing. If anyone wants to run for a position, please be
present.

School Awards: Every year, Post 132 attends the End
-of-Year programs (usually in June) at participating
Orange middle schools & presents American Legion
awards to 4 outstanding students recommended by
faculty. If you think you might enjoy being a Legion
presenter, please contact me at once and we will  try
to place you.

Help: Between Legionnaires, the Auxiliary, SONS/
SAL & AL Riders we must have about 600 directly
connected to Post 132 but only about 60 people do the
work of operating activities and the kitchen. That’s
not enough; we need more help everyone, at least oc-
casionally. Please consider volunteering a small por-
tion of your time.

That’s my input for May, comrades. Please feel free to
contact me (714/543-9005;  drjminnella@yahoo.com)
anytime if you have any comments, concerns, com-
plaints, or I can otherwise help you.

BLESSINGS ON MEMORIAL DAY!

John Minnella,
Judge Advocate/Adjutant
drjminnella@yahoo.com
(714/543-9005;

HAPPY MOTHERS DAY!
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Gerardo Robledo, Jr.
3rd Vice Commander

Hello all,   Once again, I would like to thank our Auxiliary for the wonderful
job they did for our Easter party last month.  It was very successful.

We are excited to represent four delegates for Boys’ State. They are eager to attend and represent
Post 132. On May 20th, Boys’ State will have their Instructional Dinner at the Newport Harbor
Post 291 at 6pm.

Upcoming Events:

Boys State June 21-29, 2019, California State University, Sacramento

BLESSINGS ON MEMORIAL DAY AND A HAPPY MOTHERS DAY!

Gerardo Robledo
Third Vice Commander
gr50940@msn.com

Mike Holmes, Sons’ Adjutant/Finance Officer

I am very happy to relay that we have 157 SON MEMBERS, with a percentage of
112.95%; and 4 new Members.  They are:  Monte Floyd, Martin Kramer, Michael

Nelson, and Mark Steiert.

Donations were voted on at our last meeting. We gave our Post their quarterly donation of $300.
I would like to thank all the SONS who helped with the cooking and serving of our special fish
and shrimp dinner on April 5th.  It was one of our biggest nights. I would also like to thank all
those who sold tickets for our Date Night Gift Basket, as well as those who bought tickets.  It was
a great success!

From the Chaplain, Pierce Duco:  Sons member Ronnie Goss Jr. lost his Mother, and Alex Goss
lost his Grandmother on the 9th of this month.

Dinner this month on May 3rd will be: Tamales, rice and beans.  For Mother’s Day May 12th.
we are serving Chicken Fried Steak with all the trimmings, from 8:30 to 11:30 am. Come on
down.

Next meeting is May 14th at 6 pm.  Looking forward to seeing you.  Hope you can come.  Its
time for elections again.

MEMORIAL DAY BLESSINGS
HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY TO ALL YOU MOMS!

For God & Country
Mike Holmes, Adjutant
714-803-0851
Mike7335carol@yahoo.co.uk
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John Bloecher - AL Riders President

Well, I hope everyone had a lovely Easter and found a lot of Easter eggs.

As we welcome in May, the AL Riders will be serving Spaghetti & meatballs and
steak for dinner on the 10th  of May and Chicken Fried Steak for breakfast on the 19th of

May from 8 am to 11 am. The 21st of May is movie night at 7 pm,  so come and enjoy a great film with us.

We had our first Quartermania last month which was fairly successful for our first one. I believe we will
have our 2nd one around Christmas time. I want to thank those who attended and it looked like everyone
who was there had a wonderful time. A big thanks goes out to all the AL Rider's who gave up their Sunday
to help us put it on.

As always I want to thank our Commander, Jose, and our Legion family for supporting us on our events
and for allowing us the privilege to have our AL Riders ’ Chapter at Post 132. It is an honor to be here.

Our dinner last month was a big success we sold out of steaks and had very little fish left. Everyone seemed
happy with their meal and our volunteers always seem to put out a great meal. I want to thank my fellow
AL Riders for their hard work and the time they donate to our various events. Have a great May and …

.
A BLESSED MEMORIAL DAY TO THOSE WHO HAVE LOST A LOVED ONE!

HAPPY MOTHERS’ DAY TO ALL YOU MOMMIES!
Thank you,
John Bloecher
President, ALR 132

Melyssa Umbertus
Clubroom Manager

Hello everyone,

We have Cinco de mayo coming up and I’m inviting everyone to come
support your Post.   Please feel free to bring a dish of your choice for potluck. We
will have a DJ (Johnny V) from 2-7 playing all your favorite music!

Also, don’t forget about karaoke every Wednesday night from 8-12.  Even if you
don’t sing yourself, come support your friends who do.

I want to give a big shout out to everyone who has been donating their time, mon-
ey, and labor in supporting our Post. You know who you are.  You are amazing
and I  Thank you all! I enjoy seeing  all of you there.

A VERY BLESSED MEMORIAL DAY TO THE FAMILIES
OF OUR FALLEN VETERANS

HAPPY MOTHERS’ DAY!
Melyssa Umbertus,
Clubroom Manager
(714) 538-6311 or (775)764-7584
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Sid Gauna,  Finance Officer
Greetings Again, Fellow Members of the American Legion Family.

Well, we continue to do well as we finish the first Quarter.   In the Clubroom/Building Account we
had one small rental and two regular size rentals upstairs and a small one downstairs with above aver-
age Bar Tab. Daily Attendance on the average has remained the same.

Friday Night Dinners continue to do well and the bar has been doing much better on Friday nights.
The Sons, Riders, and Auxiliary each made $200.00 donations for the Children’s Easter Party. We
received $23.00 from ATM Machine Fees and $30.00 from coffee donations. Parking Lot Fund has
trickled to a stop. Anonymous donor donated $20.00, Bob Schmidline donated $100.00, Paul Fortin
donated $50.00, List Reports, N. Parking Lot Rental $900.00 and that is it.

As of March 31st, we have received $15,810.00, just a little over our Goal of $30,000.00. We paid
$24,394.00 to have both sides completely resurfaced, almost depleting our bank account. We still
have other repairs that are needed badly. If you can, please contribute to the cause. Just because the
lots are completed, it doesn’t mean we already had the money for it. It just had to be done.
Donation that have come in in April will be reported next month.

In the Legion Account, 4 members paid their dues, had 2 new members, and had 6 members that paid
on line. Thanks to those that have paid your dues. If you haven’t paid, please do so. We still have over
50 members that haven’t paid. March’s Third, Fourth, and Fifth Friday Opportunity Drawings brought
in $295.00 for Bugle support. Thanks to all that come in and support the Friday Night Opportunity
Drawings.
On March 10th we had a Boys State Fundraiser Dance. We did well, well enough that we now have
enough money to send 4 boys to Boys State. Besides the $877.00 door profit from ticket sales and
small donations, we received $500.00 from the Riders, $250.00 from the Sons, and $200.00 from Ru-
fino & Maria Solis-Martinez, a generous couple, Members from American Legion Post 72 in Ana-
heim. Our 2nd Vice, Ways & Means Chairman Bill Stringfield threw in the $101.20 Donation from
Katella Grill to make it a grand total of $1928.20. Thanks to all that helped out. You can call me at
714-371-6247 or email me at sidgauna@aol.com.

SEMPER FI,
Sid Gauna, Finance Officer HAPPY MOTHERS’ DAY!
USMC
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RAY ALVARADO
SONS COMMANDER

Greetings; Hope everyone had a blessed Easter.  Happy Mothers’ Day to all
you mommies.

It sure is an exciting time here at the Post. First of all, we would like to congratulate Mike and DJ
Sommer on the birth of their precious little baby girl, Isabelle Rose.  The Sons are very happy for you
both.  It is also wonderful to see one of our own Toby De Leon back at his 3rd Vice Commander
chair.  Welcome back, my Friend.

Also, Congratulations to Sid Gauna, (photo below) the winner of our “Date Night Gift Basket” on
April 5th, enjoy it Sir.  Michael Holmes, thank you very much for the job you are doing with our re-
newals and new membership, it does not go unnoticed.  I know that for a fact! The Squadron contin-
ues to GROW!

Don’t miss out on our Sons’ Friday Night Dinner on May 3rd (2 days before Cinco de Mayo) where
we will be servicing pork and chicken tamales along with Rice and Beans for $8.  Steak, bake potato,
green beans, and salad will also be available for $12.

We would like to honor all Mothers on Sunday May 12th by providing each Mother with a free break-
fast at the Post from 8:30 am – 11:30am.  Come out and enjoy chicken fried steak and eggs, biscuits
and gravy, orange juice, and coffee.  We look forward to seeing you.

The Sons are currently putting together a new fundraiser called “Scratch Box”. It consists of $110.00
of California lottery scratch off tickets.  Tickets are the same $1 a piece or six for $5.  Drawing will be
held on Friday Night May 3rd.  Who knows, you just may be the next millionaire?  That’s all I have
for you this month.   Thank you American Legion Family for your continued support.

BLESSINGS ON MEMORIAL DAY !
HAPPY MOTHER’S DAY TO ALL.

May God Bless the United States of America?
Ray Alvarado, Sons Commander,
alvarador@scfuels.com
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EDITORS: LEO & ESTHER
OUELLETTE

Thanks to the following helpers with
the Bugle:
Carol G. and Mike Holmes,  Pierre
Duco, Matthew Valencia, Pat Wil-
liams, Martha Maldonado, Carol
Martinez, Maddie Macias, Mary Mar-
tinez, Fina Cruz and Jack Peralta!
You are all angels.  Thank you!!!

ANYONE INTERESTED IN BECOMING
EDITORS OF THE BUGLE, PLEASE

CONTACT US!!!!!!!

Leo & Esther Ouellette
Editors,
lmocon@sbcglobal.net
(714) 636-6275

LEO OUELLETTE,
CURATOR

The Museum is still availa-
ble to all who wish to visit it.  More
items will be included in next month’s
Bugle.  Come by and visit it.  We are
accepting donations to assist us in
maintaining it.  Thank you all for your
support!

Leo Ouellette, Curator
lmocon@sbcglobal.net
(714) 334-2961

LEO OUELLETTE, CHAPLAIN

Please join us in sending out thoughts and prayers
to following families: Ronnie and Alex Goss’ fami-
lies for the loss of their Mother and Grandmother;
the Lozano family for the loss of their beloved fa-
ther, Ray Lozano.  May they all rest in peace.

Quips to ponder:

Pain is temporary;
Quitting lasts forever!

To change your life,
you need to change your priorities!

You are what you do;
not what you say you’ll do!

Never stop doing your best just because someone
doesn’t give you credit;

success takes time to build, don’t wait!

Leo M. Ouellette
Chaplain,
lmocon@sbcglobal.net
(714) 636-6275
(714) 334-2961
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY
1   40/8 Mtg

Post 555
Mtg 7:30pm
VVA #785
Mtg  6 PM

KARAOKE
7 PM

2

Legionnaires’
E-BOARD MTG
7 pm

3

Sons, Chicken-
Pork,Tamales /
Steaks
6pm-8pm

DJ SOMMER

4

5
CINCO DE MAYO
POST 132
POTLUCK
2PM—7 PM

6 7

UMAVA MTG
6:00 PM
POST 132

End of Vietnam
War f1975

8

KARAOKE
7 PM

VE Day 1945

9

AL General Mtg
7 PM

Auxiliary Mtg
7 pm

10

AL RIDERS
Spaghetti/
Steak
6pm - 8pm

Blue Highway

11
AL Riders’
Mtg
9 am

OC AVU  MTG
11 AM

12

SONs’ Mothers’
Day Breakfast
8:30 am—11:30
am
MOMS are Free

13 14

Auxiliary Bus
Trip to Pala
Leaves 9:00 am

SONs Mtg
6 pm

15

VVA CHAPTER
#1034 - 6 PM

KARAOKE
7 PM

Peace Officers
Memorial Day

16 17
Legionnaires
Dinner-/TBD /
Steaks
6pm-8pm

Midnight Cowboys
Band
8pm—12 am

18

UMAVA
General Mtg
9 am

ARMED FORCES
DAY

19

AL Riders’
Breakfast.
8 am—11 am

20 21

AL RIDERS’
MOVIE NIGHT
7 pm

FREE!

22

KARAOKE
7 PM

23 24
Auxiliary
Tostadas/ Steaks
6 pm - 8 pm

5 Star Band
8 pm-12am

25

Memorial Day-
Flag placement
Santa Ana Cem-
etery 8am-11am

1rst Calvary Mtg
9 am

26 27
Memorial Day

Tri-City Service
Santa Ana
Cemetery
10 am

28 29

KARAOKE
7 PM

30 31

UMAVA/Beef—
ChickenTacos/
Steaks
6 pm—8 pm

DJ -Tony Bacalot

May 2019
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HAPPY 100TH BIRTHDAY AMERICAN LEGION AUXILIARY

Auxiliary Unit 132 members celebrate the Auxiliary’s 100th Birthday. Below, from left: Delores
Aguilar, Kitty Yackle, Janine Shedlock, Martha Maldonado, Elsie Mendez, Pat Williams,
Frances Schuster, Maddie Macias, Virginia Martinez, Auxiliary President, Darlene Phillips, Syl-
via Bacalot, Carol Martinez. Bottom row left: Kathy Kulp, Carolynn McMahon, and Carol G.
Holmes.  Past President, Esther Ouellette is behind the camera taking the photo!
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Below, is a photo of volunteer Auxiliary members, from left (back row) Fina Cruz, Elsie Mendez, Frances Schus-
ter, Carolynn McMahon, Maddie Macias, Esther Ouellette, (tickling the Easter Rabbit)  Carol Martinez and Susie
Flores.   Missing from the photo is 3rd Vice Commander, Gerardo Robledo, in charge of the event.  Thank you all
for your dedication to making this event a success.

2019 CHILDREN’S EASTER PARTY

Below, Photo on left: is  Susie Flores and the Easter Bunny (Troy Vincent) presents  an Easter Basket to the win-
ner of the Hoola Hoop contest.  Photo on right depicts the winner of the Musical Chair contest.  It was fun for all
the guests.  They all left the Post with big smiles.
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AUXILIARY BUS TRIP TO
THE

PALA CASINO
TUESDAY, MAY 14, 2018

LEAVE FROM: AMERICAN LEGION POST
143 S. LEMON

ORANGE
PARK IN AMERICAN LEGION POST PARKING LOT -

On the North or South side of the building

NOTE: Time change: Please BE THERE BY 8:30 A.M
BUS LEAVES 9:00 A.M. SHARP!

FEE IS $11.00 PER PERSON
WHICH INCLUDES TIP FOR BUS DRIVER

PAY at time of BOARDING
RECEIVE $10.00 BACK IN PLAY MONEY

Need Valid Drivers License, I D Card or Passport

RETURN AROUND 6:00 PM

YOU MUST CALL FOR RESERVATIONS:
Carol Goss: 714-473-2451 or 714-978-2161

(leave message)
Virginia Martinez: 714-224-8551 or

Mark Crawford (714) 243-7342
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American Legion Post 132
PO Box 214
143 S. Lemon St
Orange, CA 92866
Phone #: (714) 538-6311

Legionnaires
Commander
Jose Martinez
1st Vice Commander
Victor de la Rosa
2nd Vice  Commander
Bill Stringfield
3rd Vice Commander
Gerardo Robledo, Jr.
Adjutant
John Minnella
Finance Officer
Isidro “Sid” Gauna
Executive Board
Mike Maldonado
John Schutz
David Kulcinski
Bob Von Rehder
Service Officer
TBD
Building Manager
Ray Avila Gallardo
Judge Advocate
John Minnella
Chaplain
Leo Ouellette
Sgt. at Arms
David Maldonado
Historian
TBD

President
Darlene Phillips
1st Vice Pres.
Kathy Kulp
2nd Vice President
Dolores Aguilar
Secretary
Carolynn McMahon
Treasurer
Carol Goss Holmes
Chaplain
Diane Gallo Cook
Sgt. At Arms
TBD
Marshall
Virginia Martinez
Historian.
Carol Martinez
E-Board .
Susie Flores
Dreama Vineyard
Diane Saucedo
Martha Maldonado

Commander
Ray Alvarado
1st Vice Cmdr.
Brett Jackson
2nd Vice Cmdr.
Tom Flynn
3rd Vice Cmdr.
Toby DeLeon
Adjutant/Finance
Mike Holmes
Sgt. at Arms
Mario Beltran
Chaplain
Pierre Duco
Historian
Gilbert Flores
E-Board
Dave  Jimenez
John Shore
Tommy Dees

AL Riders

President
John Bloecher
Vice President
Ray Wells
Treasurer
John Schutz
Secretary
Melissa Willenbring
Sgt. at Arms
Bill Cook
Road Captain
Chip Williams
Asst. Road Captain
Brian Johnson
Judge Advocate
TBD
Historian
Frances Schuster
Chaplain
Darlene Phillips
Web Master
TBD

Auxiliary Sons
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